
Minutes from the Commission Meeting held on 

December 14, 2009 

The Mayor and Board of Alderman met in regular session on Monday, December 14, 
2009 at 6:00 pm in the community center.  
 
ROLL CALL  

Mayor Raymond Roach called the meeting to order with Alderman Tony Hawn, Amos 
Brock and  Neil Moses  present. Todd Brown was not present at the meeting.  

INVOCATION  
 
Invocation was given by Amos Brock.  
 
RAILS OF TRAILS COMMITTEE APPOINTMENT  

Mayor  Roach appointed Bob Cass, Neil Moses and himself to be committee members 
for the Rails of Trails walking track.  

 
OLD BUSINESS:  

  
FIRST BAPTIST CHURCH ALLEY CLOSING REQUEST  

Discussion was made concerning the First Baptist Church requesting to close an alley 
which is adjacent to their property.  There was no one to speak on behalf of the Church, 
but a representative for TDS Telecom did appear with questions concerning the request. 
The Board could not tell him why the Church had requested to close the alley.  Motion 
was then made by Hawn, seconded by Brock to keep the alley open.     Hawn Aye, Moses 
Aye, Brock Aye and Roach Aye.                  

                                                             NEW BUSINESS:  

NOVEMBER 2009 MINUTES 
 
Motion was made by Hawn, seconded by Brock to accept the November 2009 Minutes. 
Hawn Aye, Moses Aye, Brock Aye and Roach Aye  

 Motion was made by Moses, seconded by Hawn to accept the November 24TH 2009 
Called Meeting Minutes. Hawn Aye, Moses Aye, Brock Aye and Roach Aye. 

GENERAL DISCUSSION 

Town Manager Cass then discussed budget amendments which will be given to the 
Board for approval at the January 2010 meeting.  
 



THE ATTIC CHARM'S UTILITY USAGE  

Discussion was then made concerning the Attic Charm’s water usage. Trina Casteel- who 
is the owner- had been using water since May 2009 without paying utilities. This was 
brought before the Board due to Mrs. Curtis stating that she had not used water. The 
sanitation drivers had stated that the garbage from the store had been picked up. Cass 
then stated that he had billed her for two months, but it had not been paid yet. Motion 
was then made by Hawn, seconded by Moses to have Mrs. Curtis pay for two months 
back usage. Hawn Aye, Moses Aye, Brock Aye and Roach Aye  

FIRE DEPARTMENT REPORT 
 
Fire Chief Roach read the November 2009 Fire Department report.   

 POLICE DEPARTMENT REPORT 

Police Chief Wright read the November 2009 Minutes. 
 
LIBRARY BOARD APPOINTMENT 
 
Mayor Roach appointed Chris Harris to the Library Board.  
 
ADJOURNMENT 

Motion was made by Hawn, seconded by Moses to adjourn the meeting.  
 
Raymond Roach                                                                                                               Sondra 
Denton 
Mayor                                                                                                                               Recorder   
 


